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Horry Chapter Officers
President - Frank Lagasse: (315) 709-2712: Vice President — Brian Koller (843) 347-2705
Secretary — Lesley Granito (843) 756-9150: Treasurer — Johnny Goebel (843) 997-5613
Horry Chapter Board Members
Ed Whitner - (843) 283-8074: Bobby Stubbs — (843) 449-8266
Mac Altman — (843) 358-5400: Al Cocola —(860) 886-3616
Mike Ferrio - (843) 429-1701: Barbara Tyndall — (843) 331-0450
WLA National Headquarters: (843) 464-8473 www.wildlifeaction.com (Join Now with PayPal)
Please Check our Monthly Calendar of Events@
http://www.wildlifeactionhorrychapter.org/calendar-of-events.html

Skeet and Trap Ranges are opened Tuesday and Thursdays 10am-2pm and Sundays from
11AM until 4PM. Fall range hours changed Sep 1st. Regular shooting hours are 9-4 PM.

Our next meeting is November 12th at 7 PM. Note that this is the 2nd
Thursday. This will be a “Heritage” meeting, as Frank is inviting as many people as possible
that can attend that helped make Horry Chapter what we are today. It should be most interesting
to hear some of our founders speak. Have a favorite dish you would like to share? We would like
to share it with you at our potluck supper. Federal CDC and SC guidelines regarding
COVID-19 are still being followed. All ranges are open for your shooting pleasure
during regular posted hours. Participants in the Tuesday/Thursday or Sunday Trap
Shoots are required to wear masks and correct change is needed to pay for your trap round
fees as we are not giving change due to COVID-19. Please continue to follow HCWLA on your
E-mail, the HCWLA web site and our Facebook page for any updates. If you have questions
or concerns, contact the HCWLA Executive Committee or Board member.

Election Results for 2021: Winners of new 3-year terms are Bobby Stubbs and Mike
Ferrio. The Board reappointed Frank Lagasse as President. Frank then reappointed Brian Koller,
Vice President; Johnny Goebel, Treasurer; and Lesley Granito, Secretary.

Veterans shoot is November 8th from 2-6PM!! Hard to believe it’s that time of year
again. Bring out your veteran buddies and make an afternoon of it. Veterans, don’t have to be a
member, so tell your veteran friends. Bring along your hearing and eye protection and your
favorite gun(s) you want to shoot. We have other guns for you to try, along with the ammunition.
As always, we can’t send you home hungry, so dinner will be served at the end of the day. Put it
on your schedule now: and THAT’s an ORDER! Note that ranges close at 1PM to allow set up
for this event.

The Pioneer camping event had 7 pioneers participate. Campers and volunteers had a great
time. Saturday all went fishing and with their catch had a fish fry.

What a great turnout we had for our Ladies Day. Although the weather was a bit iffy, we
had 77 women and volunteers in attendance. The ladies had a great time shooting various
handguns, rifles, and shotguns. After all the shooting hotdogs and burgers were served. Everyone
had a great time, and for the most part the weather cooperated.



Our annual Holiday Party will be held in our HCWLA Resource Education Center this
year on December 12th beginning at 6PM. Food will be provided by Big “D’s BAR B Q”,
located in Conway. Price will be $15 per person.

Bored? Need something exciting in your life? Come out and enjoy the “old West”
with the folks from, “Cowboy Action”, SASS. The shoot on the 21st beginning at 930
AM. Also, come out on the 28th for our monthly Pistol shoot. It is scheduled to
start at 9 AM. Come participate in the match or simply enjoy the fun.

Remember that our web address has changed to wildlifeactionhorrychapter.com.
Monthly ATA is scheduled for the 7th. Fiber Optics has been run to the Education Center, and
we now have WI-FI on site. Check the envelope under the router at the TV for the password.
The Chapter needs someone to step up to become our Director for Pioneer Activities. Please let
Frank or Johnny know if you are interested in filling this important position. New raffle sales
have begun for a 1916 .38/200 model Colt Revolver. It will be raffled at our Jan 2021 meeting.

As a reminder: Rules and Regulations are being enforced without exception. Please
remember to lock the gate upon entry, and if you are last to leave the Resource Education Center,
ensure that all doors are locked and firmly secured. Remember, “if you do not have your key,
you will not be let in.” Your first stop upon entry is to sign in and pay your daily fee. Please use
the envelopes provided for your fees and include your name, date, and amount you are paying. If
not shooting, just sign in and indicate “work party” or “visiting”. Range Safety Officers are here
to help you if needed and ensure that range safety rules are being followed.

Please continue to support our sponsors and generous donors the next time you
need their services or products. Window World, sponsoring SASS, (Cowboy Action); Terry’s
Hardware in Conway; Rivertown Gun Depot, for guns, ammo, and other sporting needs;
Anderson Brothers Bank, with multiple locations in Horry and Marion Counties; Frank and Betty
Pate continue their sponsorship of Berm #1; and Papa Foxtrot Tactical in Aynor for
guns/ammo/hunting/shooting supplies and more.

Donations: HCWLA is seeking donations of .38,.9mm, shotgun shells and any other caliber
ammunition. These donations are how we continue to provide the “free” ammo for our
Pioneer/Ladies and Veterans Days. We know ammo is hard to come by, but we sure appreciate
your help in providing these donations. Dale Schlenker 1 rifle/1pistol rests; Jonathan Brummitt
gave 500 rounds of .22 ammo; John Cripe provided targets to use for Ladies Day; Ronald

Westover and John and Mary Panko gave cash contributions; and CCU gave NRA T-shirts and
.22 ammo for Ladies Day.

50-50 was won by Johnny Goebel.



